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LICENSING BOARD MEETING AGENDA 

 

A meeting of the Salem Licensing Board was held on Tuesday, October 10, 2017 at 5:00 p.m., at 

City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street in the third-floor meeting room. In attendance: 

Chairman Bob St. Pierre, member Paul Flores, Acting Clerk of the Board, Joanne M. Roomey, 

Special Investigator, Sgt. Doyle and City Solicitor Elizabeth Rennard.  Absent was Clerk of the 

Board, Melissa Pagliaro. 

 

1. Continued from last meeting - Application for a Transfer of an Annual Wine & Malt 

License at 293 Jefferson Ave, currently OKEA, Applicant:  Queen Gourmet, Inc.  

Applicant requested a continuance to the next meeting.  

Chairman St. Pierre stated he would accept a motion to continue to next meeting. 

Mr. Flores said so moved. The matter was continued. 

2. Continued from last meeting - Application to change the Pledge of a Liquor License. 

Applicant: The Ledger, 125 Washington Street; Attorney Adam Barnosky.  

Brett Danny presented the application to change the Pledge.  All paperwork was in order. 

Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept a motion to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The 

license was approved. 

3. Application for two (2) One Day Liquor Licenses on 10/28/17 and 10/29/17 for Pre-

Halloween weekend for 40 people on 10/28/17 from 12:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. and on 

10/29/17 from 12:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. both at Far From the Tree Cider, 108 Jackson 

Street (Parking Lot). Applicant: Jen Tran.  

Jen Tran presented the applications.  She said they have additional security crew, wrist 

bands and got two portable toilets. The City Solicitor reminded Ms. Tran that the tent has 

to be separate and apart from their other licensed premises.  All paperwork was in order. 

Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept a motion to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The 

licenses were approved. 

4. Application for One Day Liquor License on 11/4/17 for a wedding at Salem Old Town Hall 

for 100 people from 5:30 p.m. to 10:30 p.m.  Applicant: Joanna Balsamo and William 

Robinson.  

Mr. Robinson presented the application.  Chairman St. Pierre asked if he got a certificate of 

insurance and Mr. Robinson said yes. Sgt. Doyle asked if they got a police detail and Mr. 

Robinson did. All paperwork was in order. Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept a motion 

to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The license was approved. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

5. Application for One Day Liquor License on 10/21/17 for a Run, Yoga and Beer Tasting at 

Yoga Sakti, 29 Bridge Street for 40 people from 5:15 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.  Applicant: Yoga 

Sakti. 

Khristin Bucci presented the application.  Ms. Bucci stated they are doing a 5K run, yoga 

and beer tasting.  Solicitor Rennard asked if they got a permit for 5k run and Ms. Bucci 

said yes.  All paperwork was in order. Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept a motion to 

approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The license was approved. 

6. Application for a renewal Sub-Licensee Fortunetelling at SEIF at 10 Colonial Road. 

Applicant: Matthew Liscomb. 

Matthew Liscomb presented the application.  Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept a 

motion to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The license was approved. 

7. Application for a renewal of a Store Fortunetelling License. Applicant: Angelica of the 

Angels, 194 Essex Street; Rev. Barbara Szafranski. 

Rev. Barbara Szafranski presented the application.  Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept 

a motion to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The license was approved. 

8. Application for three (3) renewal Sub-Licensees Fortunetelling at Angelica of the Angels, 

194 Essex Street. Applicants: Ellen Serois, Cassandra O’Donnell and Dimetrious (Charles) 

Athas.  

Rev. Barbara Szafranski presented the applications.  Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept 

a motion to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The licenses were approved. 

9. Application for a new Sub-Licensee Fortunetelling at Crow Haven Corner at 125 Essex 

Street. Applicant: Dorothy Ruth McClain. 

Applicant did not appear. 

10. Application for a new Store Fortunetelling License. Applicant: Coon’s Card and Gift Shop, 

226 Essex Street.  Applicant: Karen Davis. 

Karen Davis presented the application.  Solicitor Rennard asked her if she had more than 

75% Metaphysical products. Ms. Davis explained that she is doing angel card readings, 

spirit reading, oracle reading and tarot readings. Chairman St. Pierre asked her if she was 

aware of the Ordinance and she said she was.  

Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept a motion to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The 

license was approved. 

11. Application for three (3) new Sub-Licensees Fortunetelling at Coon’s Card and Gift Shop, 

226 Essex Street. Applicants: Karen Davis, Nicol Jackson and Angela Villandry.  

Karen Davis presented the applications.  Chairman St. Pierre said he will accept a motion 

to approve. Mr. Flores said so moved. The licenses were approved. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

12. Discussion - Kokeshi Noise Complaint 

No representative of Kokeshi or members of the public appeared. Solicitor Rennard 

presented an email from Richard Egan of Unit 211, 51 Lafayette St. regarding a noise 

complaint from Kokeshi.  Solicitor Rennard will forward email to Sgt. Doyle.  Solicitor 

Rennard requested a continuance to the next meeting.  

Chairman St. Pierre stated he would accept a motion to continue to next meeting. 

Mr. Flores said so moved. The matter was continued. 

13. Old/New Business:  

City Solicitor informed the Board that the City Council adopted the revised Noise 

ordinance and that she updated the Board’s Street Performer Regulation to reflect this 

change.  An email was sent to all street performers with updated regulations. 

14. The Meeting Minutes from September 25, 2017 were approved. 

15. The meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Joanne M. Roomey 

Acting Clerk of the Board 

 

 

 

 


